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Greetings from the Interim Pastor: 

V I S I T  U S  O N L I N E  A T  w w w . h o p e c h e r r y v i l l e . o r g /  

I have not participated in many church re-
lated conferences on-line but since three 
years ago with COVID shutting many plac-
es down, the choice for what is now called 
hybrid is available more and more. Re-
cently, the Festival of Homiletics was held 
in Pittsburgh but I opted to be home on 
the computer. People joined from Canada, 
Houston, Minnesota and more. People I 
didn’t necessarily interact with except to 
see their tiny pictures and their address. 
In June, the church synod assembly is hy-
brid and I will be home watching instead 
of traveling to Reading. (Thank you Mark 
and Karen Bateman who will join this day 
of watching).  
 
What is missing from the computer 
watching is discussing things with people 
sitting next to me. Missing is spending 
some time during breaks over coffee or at 
tables for lunch and talking about the 
day’s events. Every day for the four day 
festival, I attended worship while watch-
ing and attended three lectures a day, the 
experience was not my favorite. 
 

We still offer worship services on-line at 
Hope Lutheran, a by-product from the 
COVID years, I expect. Many churches 
were streaming before and now many 
have added the on-line option. Every 
week, we are glad for some that the 
church service can reach them. Of course, 
there are problems too. Some days there 
is no one to sit in the closet and record 
the service. Some days, the event is not 
scheduled on the Facebook page and it is 
delayed. Many pastors and musicians were 
not trained to talk to a camera or to fig-
ure out the best way to include those 
watching from somewhere other than 
Lehigh Drive. 
 
How can you  help? If you watch, please 
send an email and let us know your story. 
How did you find us? How does it look to 
you? What can be improved?  What do you 
need for the experience?  
 
If you are in worship, we desperately need 
people who are willing to take a turn ‘in 
the AV closet’ - pushing the right buttons 
to record the service. Council is interested 
in formalizing an AV Team just like ush-
ers, readers, etc. If we are going to con-
tinue to record services and offer them on
-line, we must have people willing to 
serve! 
 
Contact the church office immediately 
and we can begin. If we miss a week, be 
patient! Meanwhile, I encourage everyone 
to utilize the computer to the best of our 
abilities! 

Follow us on  

Facebook! 
 

HopeCherryville 

In Peace, 
Pastor Sue 

https://www.facebook.com/HopeCherryville/
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ENJOY THE CONVENIENCE OF ELECTRONIC GIVING 

Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Giving – Consider electronic giving as a way to 
automate your regular weekly contributions. Our church relies on the financial 
support of the congregation and electronic giving offers an easy way to give on a 
recurring basis. To set up a recurring contribution, visit the Church Website 
at www.hopecherryville.org and locate the Online Giving page.  

Council Highlights-May 2024 

+ Get ready to be amazed and uplifted on June 2 at both 8 AM and 10:30 

AM! Our worship musical program, Barbeque for Ben, is going to set the 

stage on fire with incredible performances.  Make sure to mark your calendars 

and join us for a morning filled with soul-stirring music and positive vibes. See 

you there!  

+ We are excited to announce that Hope Lutheran Church will be transitioning 

to our Summer Worship Schedule starting Sunday, June 9th, with one ser-

vice at 9 AM. This means a wonderful opportunity for our community to come 

together and worship in unity during the summer months. We are looking for-

ward to welcoming you all as we embark on this new schedule. Your presence 

and participation are truly valued, and we can't wait to see you this summer! 

+ Calling all recent GRADS! Hope Lutheran Church Council is thrilled to an-

nounce that we will be honoring the achievements of high school and college 

graduates from the 2023-2024 academic year. Join us on Sunday, June 30th 

at 9 AM for a special Graduation Recognition service. Whether you've tossed 

your cap in the air or know someone who has, we want to celebrate with you! 

Please reach out to us at office@hopecherryville.org with your academic 

victories and exciting future plans. Let's make this a graduation to remember!   

+ Discover a warm and welcoming community at Hope Lutheran Church by at-

tending Pastor Sue's New Member Class on Sunday, June 30 at 10:45 

AM in the Pastor's Office. Whether you're new to the area or looking to deep-

en your faith, this is the perfect opportunity to connect with like-minded indi-

viduals and learn more about our church's mission and values. Don't miss out 

on this chance to be a part of something meaningful. For inquiries or to reserve 

your spot, call us at 610-767-7203 or email us at of-

fice@hopecherryville.org. We can't wait to welcome you with open arms!  

+ We are excited to announce that Youth Ministries is launching a Junior Youth 

Group for 3rd-5th graders, and we need your help to make it a success! The 

group will meet every other month, pending youth response. If you're interested 

in volunteering and being a part of this amazing initiative, please reach out to 

Ally Lockard at youthgroup@cherryville.org. Let's come together and cre-

ate a fun and engaging experience for our young ones! 

Sunday, June 2 
Barbeque for Ben the Musical  

8:00 AM Worship  

10:30 AM Worship 

Sunday, June 9 
9:00 AM Worship & Holy Communion 

Sunday, June 16 
Father’s Day 

9:00 AM Worship 

Sunday, June 23 
9:00 AM Worship & Holy Communion 

Sunday, June 30 
Graduation Recognition 

9:00 AM Worship  

https://hopecherryville.org/onlinegiving/onlinegiving.php
https://www.hopecherryville.org/onlinegiving/onlinegiving.php
mailto:office@hopecherryville.org
mailto:office@hopecherryville.org
mailto:office@hopecherryville.org
mailto:youthgroup@hopecherryville.org
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KUNTZ HALL  

AVAILABLE FOR 

RENTAL 
 

Visit Hope’s website: 
hopecherryville.org 
for the Church Use Pol-

icy and the Facility 
Rental Form. If  you 
have any questions, 

call the church office,  
610-767-7203. 

BIBLE STUDY 
 

Bible Study is held in 
Kuntz Hall at 10 AM 

Thursdays 
 

June 6, 13, 20, & 27 
 

Please call the church office if 
more information is needed. 

SOUP GROUP AND 

DELIVERY 

Wednesday,  
June 5 
9 AM 

Kuntz Hall Kitchen 

GARDEN 

CLUB 

Tuesday, 
June 11 

6 PM—Kuntz Hall 

WOMEN OF FAITH 

Tuesday,  
June 18 
6:30 PM 

Hanson Hall 

STORY WEAVERS 

Tuesday,  
June 18 

10:30 AM 
Meet at church for 

Lunch ONLY at  
Tamaqua Station 

SOCIAL MINISTRY  
Saturday 
June 29 
10 AM 

Kuntz Hall 
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 June is for our  
Father Figures! 

Jesus frequently drew parallels between earthly fathers and God, using it as a powerful tool to im-

part spiritual wisdom. When approached by his disciples seeking guidance on prayer, Jesus provid-

ed a timeless lesson on communication with God by emphasizing the concept of God as our heav-

enly Father: “Our Father, who art in Heaven…”.  

Jesus taught through touching analogies, showcasing God’s boundless love and generosity to-

wards His disciples. Jesus shared a timeless parable of The Prodigal Son, where Jesus beautifully il-

lustrates God's unfailing love and forgiveness for all. Just like devoted earthly parents, our heavenly 

Father stands ever ready to bestow the precious gift of the Holy Spirit upon those who seek His di-

vine guidance and grace. This profound teaching transcends all boundaries, painting God as a com-

passionate and nurturing presence in our lives, forever welcoming us back with open arms. Many of 

us resonate with the prodigal's journey - from the restlessness of straying to the profound home-

coming experience with God. Embrace this tale of redemption and find solace in the unwavering 

love and forgiveness of our heavenly parent. 

The profound message of the Parable of the Prodigal Son is a timeless narrative that encapsulates 

the essence of salvation. It beautifully illustrates the boundless love and forgiveness of God, even in 

the face of our rebellion. This parable serves as a poignant reminder that no matter how far we 

stray, when we return to Him, we are met with open arms and unconditional acceptance. It is a pow-

erful testament to the transformative power of redemption and the unwavering grace that awaits 

those who seek reconciliation with their creator. 

For a moment, I’d like you all to step into the shoes of the father in this compelling parable. Dive in-

to his emotions, dissect his decisions, and ponder his actions. Imagine the unspoken words and hid-

den thoughts that shaped his path. Reflect on what Jesus chose to leave out of the story and con-

sider how you would have navigated the situation differently. For those who have experienced a 

similar role, this introspection will resonate even more deeply. Just as the idealized father in the par-

able demonstrates unconditional love and forgiveness, we too can strive to embody these virtues in 

our interactions with our children. 

The words spoken in the parable – “You are free”, “I love you”, “All is forgiven”, and “I enjoy you” - 

hold immense power in nurturing healthy relationships with our children. These simple yet pro-

found phrases echo the sentiments of a loving and caring parent, mirroring the unconditional love 

and acceptance that our heavenly Father has for us. By internalizing and expressing these words to 

our children, we pave the way for deeper connections and stronger bonds within our families. 

Let us embrace the lessons from The Prodigal Son 

and strive to be better fathers and parents by em-

bodying love, forgiveness, and acceptance in our 

everyday interactions. May these words serve as a 

guiding light, leading us to create nurturing and lov-

ing environments where our children feel valued, 

cherished, and supported. 

Krystina Adams 
Communications Specialist 
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YOUTH MINISTRY UPDATES 

Join us in supporting our Youth Group's trip 
to the Youth Gathering in New Orleans this 
July by participating in our Envelope fund-
raiser running until June 30th.  
 
Simply grab an envelope from the bulletin 
board in the Narthex, follow the instructions 
inside, and return your donation and infor-
mation card by the deadline.  
 
Your generosity will help make this trip pos-
sible for our dedicated youth. Thank you for 
being a part of this meaningful journey! 

We are excited to invite all Youth Gath-
ering participants to the last meeting 
on Sunday, June 9th from 1pm to 3pm 
in Kuntz Hall.  
 
Additionally, mark your calendars for 
the parent and youth meeting on Sun-
day, June 30th after the 9am services 
in Kuntz Hall. It will be a valuable ses-
sion where we can discuss progress, 
upcoming events, and strengthen the 
bond between parents and youth. We 
look forward to seeing you there! 

As the curtains close on another successful Sunday 
School year, we want to extend a massive thank you to all 
the teachers, helpers, volunteers, and parents who made 
it all possible. Your dedication and hard work truly made a 
difference, and we couldn't have done it without you.  
 
As summer approaches, we hope you have a well-
deserved break filled with relaxation and fun. We can't 
wait to welcome you all back in September for another 
amazing year of learning and growth.  
 
Thank you for being the shining stars that light up our 
Sunday School community! 

Dive into a rewarding journey of shap-
ing young hearts and minds by joining 
our Sunday School Teacher/Volunteer 
meeting on Wednesday, July 24th at 
6:30 PM in Kuntz Hall.  
 
Whether you're a seasoned teacher or a 
passionate volunteer, this is your chance 
to make a difference in the lives of our 
future generation. Unleash your poten-
tial, spread love, and sow seeds of faith. 
For more details, reach out to sun-
dayschool@hopecherryville.org and be 
a beacon of light in a child's life! 

Brace yourself for an epic adven-
ture as the Youth Ministries Team 
gears up to launch the Jr. Youth 
Group this September!  
 
Calling all thrill-seekers and fun 
enthusiasts to join our planning 
team and be rad chaperones for 
the coolest 3rd - 5th graders in 
town.  
 
Whether you're a parent or just 
someone with a heart of gold, we 
want YOU to help shape the future 
of our young superstars.  
 
Reach out to Ally Lockard at 
youthgroup@hopecherryville.org 
and be part of this incredible jour-
ney! Let's make memories, spread 
joy, and rock on together! 

mailto:sundayschool@hopecherryville.org
mailto:sundayschool@hopecherryville.org
mailto:youthgroup@hopecherryville.org
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MILESTONE CORNER 

Join us in celebrating the remarkable journey of our 
newly confirmed members - 

Garrett Cole Allabach,  
Allison Louann Hahn, 

Victoria Anastasia Walck, 
Christian Michael Yost 

 

Their dedication and growth shine as bright as dia-
monds, thanks to the unwavering support of our in-
credible confirmation teachers, Trish Claypoole, Deb 
Frey, and Krystina Adams, our coordinator Jennifer 
Knouss, and the guidance of Pastor Sue in this last 
year! Let's also extend a heartfelt appreciation to the 
parents for their steadfast commitment since their 
children's baptisms. Together, we have nurtured and 
empowered these individuals to embrace their faith 
journey with grace and strength. 

So Much Gratitude 
 
On behalf of the family of Daniel Crey-
er, who recently entered eternal life, I 
cannot thank my church family and 
friends, enough, for your offers of con-
dolences, support, cards, and especial-
ly prayers. It definitely is helping us 
through this difficult time. Danny is 
now in Heaven and finally, pain free. A 
special thanks to Pastor Sue for offici-
ating at his service. Her words will 
never be forgotten.  
 
Again, thank you from the bottom of 
our hearts. God bless you all! 
 

With love, 
Wife, Nancy; Children, Joe & Cindy 

Creyer, Michelle and Ray Ayres; Be-
loved grandsons, Brandon Creyer, 

Raymond Ayres, Joshua & Ari Creyer, 
Ray Hicks; Brother, Larry & Kathy 

Creyer; Sisters-in-law, Sherry Creyer 
and Susan Harrell.  

“Cleansed by the Water” 
 
The church council is thrilled to extend a 
warm welcome to all those who have recent-
ly been baptized and officially joined our 
congregation. Your presence enriches our 
community, and we are excited to walk this 
spiritual journey together with you. Let's 
continue to grow in faith, love, and fellow-
ship! 

Beau Allen Ahner 
who was born on May 6, 2023 to the parents 
of Krista and David Ahner was baptized on 

April 7, 2024 
  

Jalen Trevian Hunsicker 
who was born on June 17, 2022 to the par-
ents of Michael Hunsicker and Imani Bouvier 
Tubbs O’Neal was baptized on April 13, 2024 

  

Blake Waylon Stein 
who was born on August 16, 2023 to the par-

ents of Brittany and Derek Stein was bap-
tized on April 28, 2024. Sponsors are Marty 

Weikart and Rosalie Ellicott 
  

Kalliann Emma Hahn 
who was born on August 8, 2023 to the par-
ents of Amy Weil and Bryon Hahn was bap-
tized on April 28, 2024. Sponsors are Kevin 
Messinger, Adam Scheckler, Ambrielle Pal-

more and Melissa Morrissey 
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

“The Great Jungle Journey”  

July 8th-12th!  
Join Mario Brothers and friends as we sail through the 7 C's of History. 
Classes will run from 9 AM to noon, topped off with a spectacular closing 
program on Friday, July 12 at 7 PM. Children aged 3 years and above 
potty trained up to those completing 6th grade in June 2024 are wel-
come to register. Register now and secure your spot by visiting 
vbs.hopecherryville.org or filling out a registration form available in the 
narthex. Act fast - every student registered by Sunday, June 16th will re-

ceive a T-shirt to wear proudly during VBS! While registration is free, a suggested donation of 
$15 per student is encouraged to help cover the cost of the T-shirts.  
 
Volunteers are needed! Don’t be shy, lend a hand and make a difference by 
joining our VBS team.  Register now to lock in your spot and secure a snazzy 
VBS t-shirt for just $7!  Plus, for all the multitasking parents out there, a staffed 
nursery is available for your little ones.  Hurry don't miss out! Swing by, sign up, 
and let's rock VBS together!  Remember, quicker registrations await you with 
our convenient QR code.   

Caring “DAM” (the initials of founder Denise A 
Martinez, otherwise known as ‘Niece Eie’) 
Hearts is a local non-profit organization that 
provides clothing and other essentials to those 
in need. 
 
“Our focus is to give help and hope to the 
homeless, veterans and less fortunate 
throughout the Lehigh Valley and surrounding 
communities to lead better lives. We accom-
plish this with random acts of kindness as 
well as purposeful events. We give love, en-
couragement, resources and help to those 
that God has placed in our path.” 
 
Please join us in collecting 50 (or more!) items 
for this organization throughout the month of 
June. Donations can be placed in the bin by 
the 50th Anniversary bulletin board just out-
side the sanctuary. 
 
Donation Items: Shampoo, conditioner, body 
wash, body wipes, body spray, deodorant, 
toothbrush, toothpaste, mouthwash, bug 
spray, suntan lotion, ChapStick, feminine hy-
giene products, combs/brushes, & toilet paper 

Hope Lutheran  Nursery  School 

REGISTRATION IS OPEN FOR THE  
2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR! 

 
The three year olds meet on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays and the four year olds 
meet on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fri-
days.  
 
Both classes run from 9 AM – 11:30 AM. 

 
For more information or to register for 
our program, please visit our webpage:  
nurseryschool.hopecherryville.org or call 
Hope Lutheran Church at 610-767-7203. 

https://hopecherryville.org/vbs/
https://hopecherryville.org/nursery_school/index.php
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BOOK BUDDIES 

Zoom Meeting Details: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87605892517?

pwd=WFdsZmFBMnNDRVB1N1JiT1ZjNmdTQT09    

Please use the link above for the Book Buddies Meeting via Zoom 
 
Members of Book Buddies will be sharing the responsibility of developing questions to 
discuss; each member will submit two questions for each book and the person who 
recommends the book will lead the discussion. So, put on your thinking cap and join us 
for some fun-filled, thought-provoking discussions! Please note, that all members will 
be responsible for purchasing their own copies of the books. But, if you need help find-
ing or ordering the book, don't worry - we've got you covered! Just reach out to Jen in 
the church office for assistance at office@hopecherryville.org or 610-767-7203. 

The Rose Code 
Wed, June 19 at 1 PM 
Submit questions to 

Leslie Daniel 

1940. As England prepares to fight the Nazis, three very different women an-
swer the call to mysterious country estate Bletchley Park, where the best 
minds in Britain train to break German military codes. Vivacious debutante 
Osla is the girl who has everything—beauty, wealth, and the dashing Prince 
Philip of Greece sending her roses—but she burns to prove herself as more 
than a society girl, and puts her fluent German to use as a translator of de-
coded enemy secrets. Imperious self-made Mab, product of east-end London 
poverty, works the legendary codebreaking machines as she conceals old 
wounds and looks for a socially advantageous husband. Both Osla and Mab 
are quick to see the potential in local village spinster Beth, whose shyness 
conceals a brilliant facility with puzzles, and soon Beth spreads her wings as 
one of the Park’s few female cryptanalysts. But war, loss, and the impossible 
pressure of secrecy will tear the three apart. 
 
1947. As the royal wedding of Princess Elizabeth and Prince Philip whips post
-war Britain into a fever, three friends-turned-enemies are reunited by a 
mysterious encrypted letter--the key to which lies buried in the long-ago be-
trayal that destroyed their friendship and left one of them confined to an 
asylum. A mysterious traitor has emerged from the shadows of their Bletch-
ley Park past, and now Osla, Mab, and Beth must resurrect their old alliance 
and crack one last code together. But each petal they remove from the rose 
code brings danger--and their true enemy--closer... 

Somewhere out beyond the edge of the universe there is a library that 
contains an infinite number of books, each one the story of another 
reality. One tells the story of your life as it is, along with another book 
for the other life you could have lived if you had made a different 
choice at any point in your life. While we all wonder how our lives 
might have been, what if you had the chance to go to the library and 
see for yourself? Would any of these other lives truly be better? 
 
In The Midnight Library, Matt Haig's enchanting blockbuster novel, 
Nora Seed finds herself faced with this decision. Faced with the possi-
bility of changing her life for a new one, following a different career, 
undoing old breakups, realizing her dreams of becoming a glaciolo-
gist; she must search within herself as she travels through the Mid-
night Library to decide what is truly fulfilling in life, and what makes it 
worth living in the first place. 

The Midnight Library 
Wed, July 17 at 1 PM 
Submit questions to 

Abby White 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001G072Y4W0wMx15jwVxGH3OqCpe4Jjrqr7DW68Yqs_gccvma3IWZUx33GrMIyJWLNrNdN-3Cgr8CiUPbKYtsk91-nBdur5JdRerY570G79OZQYEB_LkLM50LEzjRmdqey3q-L6b06-HshfoHuE4XP7ZqMk54AiX0eWoBbl0hq-pZvZvPE64t0zDoHBwfNAZorwEhHqHlIleQzxo-31aO2sYOaTipw0Wq8z&c=
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001G072Y4W0wMx15jwVxGH3OqCpe4Jjrqr7DW68Yqs_gccvma3IWZUx33GrMIyJWLNrNdN-3Cgr8CiUPbKYtsk91-nBdur5JdRerY570G79OZQYEB_LkLM50LEzjRmdqey3q-L6b06-HshfoHuE4XP7ZqMk54AiX0eWoBbl0hq-pZvZvPE64t0zDoHBwfNAZorwEhHqHlIleQzxo-31aO2sYOaTipw0Wq8z&c=
mailto:office@hopecherryville.org
mailto:leslie.daniel@rcn.com
mailto:abby.possinger@gmail.com
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Hope Lutheran Church 

4131 Lehigh Drive | Cherryville PA 18035 | HopeCherryville.org  

Interim Pastor 

Rev. Susan Ruggles 
pastor@hopecherryville.org 

610-767-7203 ext. 12 

Administrative Manager 

Jennifer Sommers 
office@hopecherryville.org 

610-767-7203 ext. 10 

Director of Music 

David R. Ziegler 
organist@hopecherryville.org 

610-767-7203 

Communications Specialist 

 Krystina Adams 
communications@hopecherryville.org 

610-767-7203 ext. 20 

Treasurer 

Trudy Mertz 
treasurer@hopecherryville.org 

Clearance Coordinator 
Julie Sekol 

clearances@hopecherryville.org 

Confirmation program 
coordinator 

Jennifer Knouss  
jknouss@verizon.net 

Youth ministry program 
coordinator 

Allison Lockard 
youthgroup@hopecherryville.org 

Sexton 

Lance Sandner 
 

Financial Secretary 

Deb Gardner 

Pastor Emeritus 

The Rev. Clark W. Kuntz II 

 

REGARDING CONTACT PHONE NO. 

A/V Committee avteam@hopecherryville.org - 

Basket Committee Kathryn Fogle 610-767-5095 

Church Website webmaster@hopecherryville.org  - 

Confirmation Jennifer Knouss  610-767-7203 

Evangelism Sharyn Kratzer 610-261-1277 

Finance Bill Lewis 610-442-2116  

Girl Scouts Lindsay Hall 445-264-0631 

Hope’s Helping 
Hands 

Leslie Daniel 610-767-7918 

Memorial Garden Church Office 610-767-7203 

Mutual Ministry Leslie Daniel 610-767-7918 

Nursery School Amy Krug  610-767-7203  

Outreach / Soup LeAnn Chandler 610-440-0341 

Prayer Chain Dolores Reenock 610-767-6698 

Property Charlie Kutzler 610-844-4342 

SCS/Christian Ed 
Allison Lockard 

Stephanie Maurer 
Shelbey Ziegler 

610-216-5384 
610-392-7857 
610-262-9197 

Senior Center Karen Ferraina 610-767-2977 

Social Ministry Cindy Kocher 610-762-2389 

Stewardship Wayne Weidner 610-349-2654 

VBS Kathy Ziegler 610-262-9197 

WELCA Judy Dieter 610-767-9170 

Women of Faith Jane Meyers 484-934-6031  

Worship Arts Karen Lockard 610-216-9679 

Worship & Music Janet Filchner 610-262-5215 

Youth Group Allison Lockard 610-216-5384 

New membership, baptisms, 
funerals, weddings, change of  

address, van requests, memorial 
sponsors, hospital admissions, 

facility rentals 

Call the church 
office 

610-767-7203 

Hope Leadership 

Doug Daniel 
President 

Tim Moore 
Vice President 

Finance 

Matthew Sekol 
Secretary 
Finance 

Krystina Adams 
Christian Education 

Mark Bateman 
Stewardship 

Mikayla Boyer 
Youth Ministry 

Laurie Christman 
Property 

Annette Frazza 
Worship and Music 

Michelle Inocencio 
Social Ministry 

Lori Kerper 
Evangelism 

Vacant 
Youth Ministry 

Glenn Wampole 
Mutual Ministry 

2024 Congregational Council 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

STAFF 

Follow us on Facebook—HopeCherryville  

https://www.hopecherryville.org/
mailto:pastor@hopecherryville.org
mailto:office@hopecherryville.org
mailto:organist@hopecherryville.org
mailto:communications@hopecherryville.org
mailto:trudy@hopecherryville.org
mailto:clearances@hopecherryville.org
mailto:jknouss@verizon.net
mailto:youthgroup@hopecherryville.org
mailto:avteam@hopecherryville.org
mailto:webmaster@hopecherryville.org
https://www.hopecherryville.org/staff.php
https://www.facebook.com/HopeCherryville/
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**The current income statement is posted in the narthex.** 

  
NEWSLETTER SCHEDULE 

  
All committees, groups and persons submitting content for the church newsletter should follow the 

schedule listed below.  Articles may be edited so we do not exceed Post Office guidelines. 

Please email your articles to Krystina Adams (communications@hopecherryville.org).  Thank you. 

Edition 
July 

Article Deadline 
Monday, June 17 

Collation Date 
Thursday, June 27 

Please let the office know if you need to update your delivery method of the Hope Home News. 
The paper copy contains the news that fits on six pages. The digital version can run longer. 

 

SYNOD NEWS 
The June 2024 issue of Synod News is available online. 

Visit http://nepasynod.org 

HOSPITAL CODE FOR HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH CHERRYVILLE: 251  

mailto:communications@hopecherryville.org
https://nepasynod.org/e-news/
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Summer Worship 
9:00 AM 

 
 

Church Office Hours 

8:30 AM – 3:00 PM Mon – Fri 


